My dear Henry,

it has occurred to me that we are this year reviving the Perse Dinner, and are holding it on December 17th., which I think is a Friday, so that if it suited your programs you night be able to stay on for the weekend with me, after celebrating this partial return to peace conditions, just in time, perhaps, before the next war.' Anyhow it used to be rather a fine show, though no

doubt it will be a good deal attenuated. Send me a reply as soon as you can, as invitations are cont out by the College Office.

Yours sincerely,